
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
6 September 2021 
 
 
Ms Marlene Tucker 
Executive Director  
International Air Services Commission 
PO Box 630 
CANBERRA  ACT  2601 
 
 
 
Dear Ms Tucker 
 

Renewal Determinations 
 
Thank you for your letter of 10 August 2021 in relation to renewal determinations for the Italy (IASC 
119) and Samoa (IASC 120) routes. 
 
Virgin Australia International Airlines Pty Ltd (Virgin Australia) wishes to advise that it is seeking to 
renew both determinations made on 10 August 2017 for a period of five years in anticipation of the 
re-opening of internationals borders in late-2021 and early-2022. 
 
Subject to the revision of dates in the current determination, Virgin Australia does not propose any 
other changes to the conditions which were set out by the Commission. 
 
Virgin Australia also asks the Commission to note our consistent position on resuming international 
operations which have been suspended since March 2020. 
 
We continue to regularly review the opportunity to re-commence short and long-haul international 
services and respond to the latest advice. Our services to Queenstown (New Zealand) and Nadi 
(Fiji) are due to re-commence in December 2021 and we expect other services including Denpasar 
(Indonesia) to re-commence from March 2022. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Moksha Watts 
Chief Corporate Affairs Officer 
 


